
This year the Department of Environmental Services will conduct a concrete zone 
maintenance program in your neighborhood beginning in April.   
 
The County has selected D & F Construction, Inc. to perform the repair and replacement 
work, and construction throughout your community will begin with a tentative starting 
date of April 15, 2009 and work is expected to last throughout this year, weather 
permitting.   
 
The purpose of this letter is to give ample time to the residents within the Civic 
Association, should they want their driveway aprons replaced during the upcoming 
concrete maintenance cycle.  We appreciate any early notice of the work that you can 
give to your Association meeting, newsletter, etc. 
 
The construction manager responsible for the program is Mr. Francis Soulamany and can 
be reached at 703-228-7822 or fsoulamany@arlingtonva.us   
 
All driveway replacement requests should be directed to Mr. Nestor Sol. He can be 
reached at 703-228-6554 or nsol@arlingtonva.us      
 
If you have any questions, I can be reached at (703) 228-7730 or htran@arlingtonva.us   
 
 
                                                                            Sincerely, 
 
                                                                                         
                                                                                         
                                                                              Hung Tran  
                                                                              Maintenance Contracts   
                                                                                            
Encl(s) 
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